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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                           MINUTES FOR MARCH 20, 2019 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Mr. Edward Simoncini, H. Christopher Redkey; Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville, Administrative Assistant Ms. Joyce Lucander.
Guests: Town Planner Mr. Stephen Wallace, Ms. Carol J. Hamilton owner 31 Old Oak Ave. Mr. Cote builder
Call to Order

4:35 p.m. Mr. Simoncini announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. Lucander.
Vouchers were approved by the Board for Ms. McConville for gas mileage for February; reimburse payments made by Ms. McConville for membership for 1 year to NEHA, REHS/RS renewal fee. The Gardner News for the Tobacco Public Hearing notice.

New Business:

Proposed Zoning changes:  Town Planner; Mr. Wallace discussed with the Board Proposed changes to the Zoning Bylaw for the Annual Town Meeting in May. The Planning Board will be meeting on March 26th if the Board has any concerns to have them in by then.
31 Old Oak Ave:  Homeowner is requesting a variance for distance less than 10 ft from proposed addition (without foundation) to the septic field. 310 CMR 15.211. The homeowner Ms. Hamilton & Mr. Cote, Builder; discussed  the proposed addition plans. Anchors are to be used to support the additional 2 feet extension for the proposed mudroom.   Prior to Ms. Hamilton’s Purchase of this property, a variance had been granted to install the septic system due to lot size.  Mr. Simoncini would like to do a site visit with Ms. McConville to take a closer look at what is being proposed. Postpone decision to next meeting on April 3rd. 
FY18/19 Budget:  Ms. McConville discussed concerns for the budget for Fiscal year 18/19. Mr. Simoncini advised her to do a comparison of last year’s budget to this year and to show what had changed in the spending items. A meeting with the Advisory Board is scheduled. 
New proposed Well Regulations: Board reviewed proposed draft of Well Regulations.   Mr. Simoncini will work on the final draft.  Ms. McConville will post the Public Hearing notice in the Gardner Newspaper.  The date for the hearing will be on April 17th.
Sand pit complaint: Ms. McConville had received a nebulous concern of noise and air pollution at a sand pit on Narrows Rd. Board advised the Agent to obtain information if “one must be the affected party to voice the complaint or can anyone launch a complaint?” 
Circle K tobacco permit:  Store will be sold by the end of this month, the new owners are “Verc: Westminster Irvin”, they had concerns about renewal of the tobacco permits, misunderstood our “Capping” Regulation.  A Tobacco Permit will be issued to them.
6:50 p.m. Mr. Simoncini made the motion to adjourn. Mr. Redkey seconded the motion.

6:50 p.m.  Meeting Adjourned

________________________________    ____________________________________

                Mr. Edward Simoncini                         Mr. H. Christopher Redkey
Minutes were signed by Board members on 6/5/2019       Original signatures on file in BOH office.

Attachments:
Draft Well Regulations
Zoning by-laws (proposed)

